11th October, 2004 

United Nations Global Programme on Disability

Two United Nations Plaza

DC2-137Z

New York NY10017

USA

Dear Sir or Madam

Draft Proposal UN Disability Convention Article 17 (Education) 

In representing thousands of families having a child with severe learning disabilities we welcome Article 17 (Education) in its recognising as it does the rights of parents to choose a special school as best suited to meeting the educational and care needs of their severely handicapped son or daughter. 

We strongly object to that right to choose by such parents being withdrawn from Article 17 as suggested by the Centre for Studies on Inclusive Education, Bristol, UK (CSIE), a right to choose which is afforded all other parents. 

It is not a question of one type of educational process versus another but a comprehensive service with each area of specialised expertise having a part to play with the quality of outcome being the ultimate criteria not the process.

As our Department for Education and Skills (DfES) confirmed 25th July 2002 “Inclusion is not an agenda for the closure of special schools”. 

Our Prime Minister Tony Blair 7th July 2004 said “I agree that some children’s needs are obviously best met in special schools.    Certainly the purpose of any policy of inclusion is neither to abolish special schools nor to take children out of an appropriate environment, it is to ensure that if those children are able to be in mainstream schooling, they can be.   I agree that it should not lead to a 
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situation whereby children for whom it is not appropriate to be in mainstream schooling have the possibility of a special school”. 

The right of choice of schools for their children is a policy expressly meant for all parents.  It must not be denied to some on the basis of the CSIE conclusions.   Though perhaps well intended these are misplaced and can only be considered an experiment in social engineering using “inclusion” as the ideological inducement in what is a total misrepresentation of Government policy for those thousands of parents whose children have educational and care needs requiring specialist input in an environment conclusive to such a delivery. 

We hope that on behalf of such caring parents and their children our submission will lead to the retention of your Clause 17 as originally and rightly conceived. 

Should you require any further information we would be pleased to obliged. 

Yours sincerely, 

Richard S Jackson MBE

Honorary Chairman 

